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9 February 2022

Dear Paul,

The APPG on Fair Business Banking, which | co-chair, has been made aware of various industries
being refused business bank accounts from mainstream lenders and challenger banks due to the
industries they operate in, such as the gambling industry and the pawn industry.

Over the last ten years, bookmakers and pawn shops across the country have had their business
accounts closed by mainstream lenders regardless of the business’ viability or profitability.
Challenger banks, when approached, have refused to provide business accounts, and due to the
nature of these businesses, large cash withdrawals are required meaning that Fintechs are not a
feasible option. As a result, when HM Treasury began the Coronavirus Business Interruption Loan
Scheme and the Bounce Back Loan Scheme in 2020, businesses within these industries were
unable to receive funding as they did not have a business bank account and these loans could not
be granted to personal bank accounts.

We understand that banks are concemned about money laundering and we do not want their posttion
on this to waver, however we have been assured that these businesses havevenﬁed anti

laundering checks in place. ING-Mo - >




